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Church (CH); Parish Hall (PH); Allen Center (AC);
Gathering Room (GR); Eucharistic Chapel (EC);

Benedict House (BH); School (S)

Monday, December 28
7am Mass, CH;
10am Seniors Cards, PH;
Church Office & School Closed

Tuesday, December 29:
7am Mass, CH;
Church Office & School Closed

Wednesday, December 30:
9am Adoration, CH;
Church Office & School Closed;
4:30pm Confession, CH;
5:15pm Benediction, CH;
5:30pm Mass, CH

Thursday, December 31,
NEW YEAR’S EVE:

7am Mass, CH;
Church Office & School Closed;
5:30pm Vigil Mass, CH

Friday, January 1,
NEW YEAR’S DAY,
Solemnity of Mary,
Mother of God:

10am Mass, CH
Saturday, January 2:

8am Mass, CH;
2:45pm Confessions, CH;
4pm Vigil Mass, CH

Sunday, January 3:
8am Mass, CH;
10am Mass, CH;
4pm Focolare, BH;
5:30pm Mass, CH

CALENDAR
This Week at Holy Souls . . .

Give Drink to the Thirsty
and

Welcome the Stranger

for December

~  December 27 - January 2  ~
Scripture For This Week:

Works of Mercy

prayers of Mary our patron and all the saints of heaven.

You are invited to bring unframed photos to be displayed.
We have purchased frames and ask that you bring  photos
that are either 4” x 6” or 5” x 7” as no other sizes can be
accommodated. Please bring photos to Church Office.

When you visit the shrine, you may also light a candle in
remembrances of deceased loved one. The candle holder
is located in front of the stained glass window as you enter
the shrine.

The Shrine of Our Lady
of the Holy Souls has
niches where the
photos of our de-ceased
loved ones are placed.
The chapel is a place of
prayer for our loved
ones, uniting our
prayers as a
community with the

The Shrine of
Our Lady of the Holy Souls

“. . . teaching them to observe all that I have
commanded you.  And behold, I am with you
always, until the end of the age.”
                                                            Matthew 28:20

This Week’s Challenge:
How would your life be different if you began and ended
each day with the firm belief that God is with you?

Ways to fulfill
the Works of Mercy  for December:

•  Begin a study of St. John Paul II’s Theology of the Body
   to become a living witness to the well of Christ’s love
   for us

•  Volunteer for Big Brothers/Big Sisters
   as a mentor for a youth

•  Pray at an abortion center

•  Volunteer to help with those who are broken and alone
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Understanding My Value
To My Church Community

Laura Humphries, Parish Life Coordinator

“Whoever drinks of the water I shall give him will
never thirst; the water that I shall give him will become
in him a spring of water welling up to eternal life.”
                                                             John 4:14

We don’t have to travel halfway around the world to find
folks who thirst. They are all around us, waiting for us to
bear relief to them. The thirsty are the poor of our own
community who labor in the farm fields to put food on their
tables. My elderly neighbor thirsts for someone to sit with
her and to simply listen. A friend who single-parents a child
with special needs thirsts for compassion, understanding,
and welcome. And often, my own family thirsts for my care
and attention when I let my daily busyness stand in the
way of lovingly fulfilling my vocation as wife and mother.

We have the boundless gift, but also the tremendous
responsibility, to become the hands, feet, and yes, even
the heads that bear the living water to those in need. When
I am giving God the very best of myself, even when the
conditions are terrible, the load feels too heavy, and the
recipients are ungrateful, this is my job: to give drink to the
thirsty. Sometimes the drink we carry to those who thirst
will be literal. Often, it will be figurative. Regardless, let us
pray daily for gratitude for those who have quenched our
thirst and for the grace to carry the drink of living water to
those most in need.                   An excerpt from Beautiful Mercy

There are many ways in our daily lives that we can give
“drink to the thirsty”. Some are simple and some are more
complicated. We can donate to a food bank, babysit for a
single parent, make dinner for a new mother, clean out our
closet and donate the clothes that we haven’t worn in a
year or two to Helping Hand, volunteer to take a homebound
person to church or a doctor’s appointment, visit the sick
or homebound, become an usher, lector, Eucharistic minister
at mass, give blood at our blood drives, donate to the
Compassion Center, Rescue Mission and the list can go
on and on…

Pope Francis has asked us all (in his Misericordia Vultus)
to reflect on the Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy so
as to “reawaken our conscience, too often grown dull in the
face of poverty.” He goes on to say “Jesus introduces us to
these works of mercy in his preaching so that we can know
whether or not we are living as his disciples.” In this Year of
Mercy we need to find time to examine the Corporal &
Spiritual Works of Mercy and see how and where they fit
into our lives. Are we Christ’s disciples?

Sponsored by Holy Souls Men’s Club

Saturday, January 9
Allen Center Cafeteria

Dinner 5:00 p.m. till 8:00 p.m.

Fried Oyster Plates,
Peel ‘em & Eat ‘em Shrimp Plates

or Combination Plates

Dinner Tickets $30
Corporate/Group Tables $500

Order tickets online at www.holysouls.org
or in the Church Office.

30th Annual
Shrimp & Oyster Dinner

featuring
An Evening at MONACO

After Party
Downstairs in the Gym

6:00 - 9:00 p.m.
Win Lots of Prizes

Questions?
Call Al Malzewski 747-4454;

Steve Suski 912-4368; Pete Stabnick 663-2032;
or Ray Wilson 944-9571

Win

a Pearl Necklace

and Bracelet 
Set!

Win a Flat Screen TV!

www.facebook.com/OLHSAR

Visit us on

 FACEBOOK

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
Every Wednesday - 9:00 a.m. - 5:15 p.m.

Holy Souls Church offers Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
on Wednesdays from 9:00am till 5:15pm. Adoration of the
Blessed Sacrament is an opportunity to pray before Jesus
Christ in a more personal way. You can sit quietly and talk
with Jesus or you can bring a book of prayers and read;
some books are provided. The important thing is to come
and be with Jesus. Your presence is requested.

We need volunteers for one time period:
10:00 - 11:00 a.m.

If you can help, please call Cindy
in the church office (663-8632).



Mass attendance, December 5 & 6          1,061
Mass attendance, December 12 & 13          1,175

Diocesan Special Collections –
  National Retired Religious $        9,540

LifeStraw Community Collection $        1,952

Weekend Collections –
  December 5 & 6 $      63,287
  December 12 & 13 $      56,036
Total Dec. Collections $    119,323
Total Dec. Budgeted Collections $    240,000

Actual Collections (7/1/15 - 11/30/15) $    526,981
Budgeted (7/1/15 - 11/30/15) $    550,000
Amount in deficit of Budget $      (23,019)

Children’s collections -  Dec. 2015 $           183
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COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting
children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have
been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,
please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock
at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline

for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

Holy Souls This & That . . .

A Prayer

God, Our Father, we ask your Blessing upon this
coming New Year. During the passing of its minutes
and hours, its weeks and months, make us more aware
of the miracle of life we experience. May our calendars
and clocks help us to recall those events which are
important for contemplation and celebration. Bless us
with happy seasons of favorable weather, prosperous
opportunities for employment, good health for the
members of our families, and a New Year of Your Grace
and Love. We ask this through Jesus Your Son who
lives forever. Amen.

for

2015 CHURCH CONTRIBUTIONS
To ensure your church contributions are tax deductible, do
not file your 2015 income tax return until you have received
a written acknowledgement of your contributions from the
Holy Souls Business Office. These year-end tax statements
will be mailed to you by January 31, 2016. Contribution
statements will be mailed to households with a minimum
contribution of $100.

Works of Mercy

How far do you need to go to satisfy your thirst?
The answer for almost a billion people

in the world is four miles a day.

Could you contribute $10
to help give drink to the thirsty?

Rotary International sponsors a water project called
LifeStraw Community which is a high capacity water
purifier that will serve 70 people for 3 years; their target
area at present is Kenya. Most people there drink unclean
water which is the reason for this project. LifeStraw
Community is an integrated safe storage chamber
designed specifically for use in rural areas; it is capable
of removing turbidity, viruses, bacteria and parasites up
to the most stringent World Health Organization (WHO)
standards with very simple usability. Each unit costs
approximately $300. Can you give $10 to help buy one?
Place donation in the LifeStraw Community container in
the vestibule of church after Mass or bring to the church
office by December 31. Give drink to the thirsty.

GIVE DRINKGIVE DRINKGIVE DRINKGIVE DRINKGIVE DRINK
TTTTTO O O O O THE THE THE THE THE THIRSTYTHIRSTYTHIRSTYTHIRSTYTHIRSTY

Visit www.rotarywaterproject.org for more information.

CHURCH NURSERY
CLOSED ON NEW YEARS

As a way for our nursery staff and volunteers to celebrate
New Years with their families, the church nursery will not
be open for the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God Masses
on New Year’s Eve and New Year’s Day.

The attendance and collection figures for
Dec. 19 & 20 will be printed in the next bulletin.
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Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise

General Petition:
That sincere dialogue among men and women of
different faiths may produce the fruits of peace
and justice.

Mission Petition:
That by means of dialogue and fraternal char-
ity, and with the grace of the Holy Spirit, Chris-
tians may overcome divisions.

January, 2016

OUR SEMINARIANS -- especially Holy Souls’ Seminarian,
Deacon Mario Jacobo, and Diocesan seminarians Luis Ruiz
and Emmanuel Torres.

In order to keep our bulletin prayer list up-to-date for the sick, names
will remain on the list for four weeks. Then their name will be written in
the Book of Intercession where they will be remember during every
Mass. To continue for another four weeks, please call the church
office.

Pray for . . .
OUR PARISHIONERS -- Jessica Odle Remsing; Aidan
Remsing; Jeffery Bowers; Rose Bartsch; Luke Siria; John
Lock; Millie McManus; Dorothy Ehlebracht; Debbie Odle;
Nathan Baltz; Jeanne Kreth; Annabelle Giardina; Sherry
Wortsmith; Bob Skarda; Adrian Hardman; Annette Kagy;
Greg Kitterman; Mary Limon; Annette Tracy; Frank
Gerard; Fran Otten; Mark Francis; Reece & Bishop Baker;
Buddy Cagle; Jack Matthews; Alex Miller; Jim Orsini;
Jim Odle; Louis Caldarera; John Kagy; and Nikki Battisto.

OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY MEMBERS -- Phil Marks;
Larry Cross; Susan Phillips; Curt Rahilly; Carl Calhoun;
the Jonathan Forte Family; Bill Boehmer; Luci Sick;
Melvin White; Sandra Nichols; Mitchell Malczycki; Dan
Mulveyl and MaryAnn Navin.

Please start thinking about whom you would like to
nominate to Parish Council. Four positions are
available: one on Education & Formation, one on
Evangelization and two on  Parish Life Commissions.
Elections will be held the end of  January.  Thank You

Thank you to Linda and Kevin Ehemann, Regina Binz, Ruth
Keogh, Cindy and Steve Uhrynowycz for helping Susie
Williams with the Confirmation Reception.

Thank you to Beth & Bruce Saad, Tony Pahls (our DJ),
Wendy Floriani, Megan Holt, Julie Enderlin, Leslie & Robert
Magri, Shannon & Lloyd Webre, Ben France, Aloise
Medlock, Julia Stabnick, Susanne Stabnick, and everyone
who helped Pete & Cindy Stabnick with the Parish
Christmas Party.

Memory Book Workshop
Saturday, January 23, 2016

from 10 AM – 2 PM
Parishioner and artist Dr. Mary Ann Stafford will be
facilitating a Memory Book Workshop for those who are
either mourning a loss or want to preserve memories of a
lifetime in a permanent visual record.  A $15 fee will pay for
an 8 x 8" memory book and all the supplies: participants
bring their memories and photographs.  Mary Ann will show
examples and demonstrate how the materials (scissors,
glue, markers, papers, stickers, stamps, punches, etc.)
can be used to make a creative and artistic memory book.
Lunch will be provided.  A minimum of 4 and a maximum of
12 are required.  Contact Laura Humphries in the office
(663-8632) before January 15 to register; call Mary Ann at
501-851-2584 for more information.

PARISH COUNCIL
NOMINATIONS

         Baptisms

Soren Glenn Fogel
son of

Bradley & Anna (Privratsky) Fogel

Please welcome the following newly baptized children
of God into our church community:

What do
bequests,

life insurance gifts,
charitable gift annuities,

charitable remainder trusts,
life estate arrangements,

and life time giving
have in common?

They are ways you can pass on your Catholic heritage,
faith and love for Our Lady of the Holy Souls Catholic
Church.



REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA
If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Anne
Thomisee in the church office.

RETURNING CATHOLICS
If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, please
call Anne Thomisee in the church office.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturdays from 2:45 to 3:45pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS
The  Church is open from 7am-4pm (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
& Friday). Please enter through the chapel door after 9am. On
Wednesday, the Church is open from 9am till after the 5:30pm
Mass. Adoration is on Wednesday from 9am till 5pm.

BAPTISM
Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis.  Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS
Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.

NURSERY
The Nursery is available in the Parish Hall for your young
children (age 5 and younger) for all regular weekend Masses.
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“Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations,
baptizing them in the name of the Father,

and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.
                                                                          (Matthew 28:19).

JUNIOR & SENIOR HIGH CYM

Merry Christmas! Happy New Year!  Enjoy this special
time with your family and friends while staying close to
Christ.  He is reason we not only have this wonderful season
of the year but the reason we have EVERYTHING!

Check your texts (if you wish to receive CYM texts, text
your name to Denise, 501-554-6929) for possible gatherings
and/or service projects over the vacation.

What Is Your Vocation?
For men, ages 16 and up

“Come and See” Discernment Retreat: January 2-3,
2016 at St. John Catholic Center, 2500 N. Tyler Street, Little
Rock. For more information, visit us at dolr.org or contact
the Vocations office at (501) 664-0340. Registration deadline
is Dec. 25. This retreat is FREE. The “Come and See”
Diocesan Priesthood Discernment Retreat is given by the
seminarians of our diocese.  This retreat is rooted in prayer
and consists of talks, discussion panels, vocational videos,
and personal testimonies. The goal is to provide the
participant (men age 16 and up) with an opportunity to explore
more deeply a possible calling to the Diocesan priesthood.

For women, 16 to 35 years of age
Wake Up the World to the Joy of Consecrated Life! A
Women’s Religious Vocation Discernment Retreat will
be held January 8 & 9, 2016 at the Diocesan Pastoral Cen-
ter, 2500 N. Tyler St. Come see that Sisters are Real People!
The retreat is for young women 16-35 years of age who want
to learn and discern about Religious Life. The retreat will
include talks on Religious Life by Sisters from congrega-
tions serving in Arkansas; time for prayer & reflection; and
opportunity to speak with the Sisters. The Retreat is free.
Registration deadline is Jan. 4. For Registration Form and
more information see http://www.dolr.org/events/womens-
religious-discernment-retreat or contact Sr. Joan Pytlik,
jpytlik@dolr.org or 501-664-0340, ext. 384.

Around the Diocese . . .
POST-ABORTION SUPPORT GROUP: Do you feel alone, hurting
or unforgiven from a past abortion?  The Respect Life Office,
through Project Rachel, is starting a support group, beginning
February 15, 2016.  The spiritual journey lasts 11 weeks, with
small groups of 6-8.  Groups will be formed in Little Rock,
Fayetteville/Rogers, possibly Northeast Arkansas, and the Hot
Springs area. All names and meeting places are strictly
confidential.  For details call 501-664-0340, ext. 357.  All inquiries
must be made by February 15, 2016.

LIFEQUEST’S ADVENTURES IN LEARNING 8-week winter
program will begin Jan. 20th.   Remember, anyone of any age
may attend! Classes are held at Second Presbyterian Church,
600 Pleasant Valley Drive on Wednesdays and Thursdays.
Winter Classes Include:  American Disasters, Biology of Cancer,
Book Club, Expanding the Mind, Games for Fun, How Did We
Get Here, Movies, & Sports Talk. Registration is $65 for the 8
weeks – as many classes as you’d like to take.  Scholarships
are available.  Call the LifeQuest office, 225-6073 for details or
go on-line to www.lifequestofarkansas.org.

MASS FOR LIFE, NEW LOCATION:  The Mass for Life this
year will be held on Sunday, January 17, at the Cathedral of
St. Andrew, 7th and Louisiana, at 12:05 p.m. with Bishop Taylor
as celebrant. Preceding this event will be the Rosary for Life
at 11:30.  The March for Life will be at 2:00 p.m.  The Vigil for
Life will be at the Cathedral, Saturday, January 16,  beginning
at 6:30 p.m. going through the night until 8am.  Watch bulletin
for Holy Souls Parish’s assigned times.



Monday, December 28 THE HOLY INNOCENTS - 1 Jn 1:5 — 2:2; Ps 124:2-5, 7b-8; Mt 2:13-18
7:00 a.m. Mass Richard Hoffmann by Agnes Paquette

Tuesday, December 29 ST. THOMAS BECKET - 1 Jn 2:3-11; Ps 96:1-3, 5b-6; Lk 2:22-35
7:00 a.m. Mass Ernest Whitelaw by Mary Sue Whitelaw

Wednesday, December 30 1 Jn 2:12-17; Ps 96:7-10; Lk 2:36-40
5:30 p.m. Mass Special Intention for Jim Balch by Beverly Hoofman

Thursday, December 31 ST. SYLVESTER I - 1 Jn 2:18-21; Ps 96:1-2, 11-13; Jn 1:1-18
7:00 a.m. Mass Marie Schulte by Joseph Wenger
5:30 p.m. Vigil Mass Cheryl Nowak by Grace Nowak

Friday, January 1 MARY, MOTHER OF GOD - Nm 6:22-27; Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8; Gal 4:4-7; Lk 2:16-21
10:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners by Holy Souls Parish

Saturday, January 2 STS. BASIL THE GREAT & NAZIANZEN - 1 Jn 2:22-28; Ps 98:1-4; Jn 1:19-28
8:00 a.m. Mass Special Intention for Toni Luxemberg by Roberta Cagle
4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Mary Regina Kirchner Koch by Mary Ann Saucier

Sunday, January 3 THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD - Is 60:1-6; Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-13; Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6; Mt 2:1-12
8:00 a.m. Mass Dodie Longinotti by Angie & John McCarthy
10:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners
5:30 p.m. Mass Anne O’Brien by Mike O’Brien

ADDITIONAL MASS INTENTIONS:
Paul Biltz.

Liturgy Schedule and Mass Intentions

To read the daily reading online,
go to www.usccb.org/nab/today.shtml




